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End of Year at Audlem St James CE Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

This will be my last newsletter of the year. It has been an emotional rollercoaster for us all however we have stood 

together for the whole year, and this has made the school community stronger. It has been lovely to see lots of 

parents and children at the events throughout the year. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our 

superb pupils for their good behaviour and achievements this year. I am hugely proud of them. I would also like to 

thank our staff for their commitment, dedication and hard work and our parents and carers for your continued 

support of Audlem St James CE Primary School. As you know a successful school results from parents and staff 

working together in partnership for the benefit of our children. We have so many success stories and good news items 

to celebrate together this year. The school has just had fantastic Key Stage 2 SAT results and our talented Year 6 

pupils have achieved this through their hard work and dedication and the exceptional efforts of our staff. 

 

 

 
 

 

This is why I became a teacher over twenty years ago and I am extremely proud to be the headteacher of this 

fantastic school. I hope you all have a relaxing summer break with your families and friends. Take care, stay safe and 

look after each other. I am really looking forward to September. 
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Year 6 Leavers Play 

 

WOW, what a tear-jerking performance the Year 6 leavers play was! It was an absolute pleasure to watch these 

confident, hardworking and dedicated pupils put on one final finale before they leave for the next stage of their 

educational journey. We are so proud to have taught them here at Audlem. They are a credit to the school and their 

parents. We are really going to miss them. Well done Year 6! 

 

To Year 6 

 

Our door will always be open and you will always be welcomed back with open arms. I hope when you are older you will 

look back on your time at Audlem St James with fondness and your memories will make you smile. Enjoy the next part 

of your educational journey and remember to use the toolkit we have given you throughout your time at high school. 

Let your lights shine!  

 

From Mr Perry 

 

My final thought for you all is: 

 

The past cannot be changed. The future is yet in your 

power.  
Thank you 

I would just like to thank Mr Davies, Miss Coffey and Miss Cooke for supporting children at Audlem with 

their education. I wish them every success in their new jobs.   
 

Amethyst Class  

This week in Amethyst class, we have read You be You by Linda Kranz. This followed on from a story called Only One 

You that we had read by the same author when the children started last September. In maths, we played dice games 

and had fun with the Numberblocks. We also enjoyed spending a morning with our Year 6 buddies for one final time 

and playing games together. 
 

Sapphire Class  

This week in Sapphire Class the children have been learning to tell the time to the half hour. In English, we have 

reflected on the year and written about our favourite moments. In science, we planted our sunflowers into the beds in 

the year two outside area so that the children can watch them grow throughout the year. It has been a pleasure to 

teach the children this year and we hope you all have a lovely summer! 
   

Pearl Class  

In this last week, we have been exploring capacity, weights and problem solving in Maths.  We have recapped our My 

Happy Minds and looked at how we can relax through breathing and also done some mindfulness colourings.  We 

finished decorating our vehicles and raced them.  We then evaluated our designs and modified them to improve their 

effectiveness. 
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Amber Class  

Amber have had a very enjoyable week rounding up the end of the Academic Year.  We have completed our work on 

Time in maths and in Reading, we have used the Illustrated Atlas of Great Britain & Ireland to write fact files about 

different countries in the UK.  We then used this experience to help us in our Geography and History studies where 

we moved on to writing fact files about modern-day and ancient Egypt.  Friday was very fun when we were able to 

bring in our own toys from home. 
 

Emerald Class  

This week Emerald class have worked on telling the time using an analogue clock. Then they learned to convert it into 

the 24hr clock. In English, the class edited their descriptions of items needed for a rainforest trip. The children 

finished their final pieces in art and reflected on their painting skills and their composition choices. We investigated 

days of the week and greetings in French and Spanish. In science, the children made a mini rainstorm to investigate 

how precipitation occurs.  
  

Ruby Class  

In our final week of this Summer Term we have been looking at all the different stories in the African Tales for 

Guided Reading.  In English, we have learnt about a little girl in The Hunter, who changed her mind about what she 

wanted to be when she realised it was too sad.  We have been converting units in Maths and in Art we discovered tree 

frogs and their vivid colours. 
 

Diamond Class 

This week has been very eventful for our Year sixes. They started the week by putting on an amazing performance of 

their play: Shakespeare Rocks, and then they enjoyed inflatables on the school field over the next two days. 

Wednesday saw their final church service where they read some lovely memories of their time at Audlem St. James; 

some were very touching, while others reminisced about times when chicks had escaped or teachers had fallen over! 

We are now awaiting the much-anticipated water fight with the teachers, on Thursday. 

  

Finally 

It is important that our newsletter and all other forms of communication we send out to parents and carers, give you 

a clear and detailed picture of our work in school, so that you are kept up to date with events in school and our 

community.  If you have any ideas, comments or suggestions about the content of newsletters please get in touch with 

me.   

  
A. Perry.  

 
 
 
 
 


